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To: Heads of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools

From: Schools Division Superintendent i
Subject: 2018 National Children’s Science Interactive Workshop (NCSIW)
Date: December 5, 2018

This is to inform that the Pambansang Kapisanan ng mga Kabataan Samahan sa Agham
(Philippine Society of Youth Science Clubs), Inc. will conduct the 2018 National Children’s Science
Interactive Workshop (NCSIW) at Batis Aramin Resort and Hotel in Lucban, Quezon on December 16-
19, 2018.

Attached is a letter from Mr. Louis Andrian Aninipot, Director, NCSIW 2018, Philippine Society of
Youth Science Clubs, for your reference and information.
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November 3, 2018

BEATRIZ G. TORNO

OIC-Regional Director

Department of Education — Region 3
San Fernando, Pampanga

Dear Sir/Ma’am,
Greetings from the Science Clubbing Movement!

The Pambansang Kapisanan ng mga Kabataan Samahan ng Agham (Philippine Society
of Youth Science Clubs) Inc. or PSYSC is the first and largest science club umbrelia
organization in the Philippines. For 47 years, PSYSC remains to be the frontrunner of the Science
Clubbing Movement in the country catering to elementary and secondary science clubbers and
science club advisers. With this, PSYSC continues to develop a community geared towards
scientific learning and innovation, while also emphasizing the roles of science clubs in nation-
building and in promoting the thrust of the organizatior: - the Public Understanding of Science,
Technology, and Environment (PUSTE).

This year, PSYSC will be conducting the 2018 Mational Children’s Science Interactive
Workshop (NCSIW). The event will be held at Batis Aramin Resort and Hotel in Lucban,
Quezon on December 16-19, 2018. NCSIW is a four-day activity for all elementary science
club members and advisers from across the country. This event is one great opportunity for the
participants to appreciate science, technology, and environment as they engage in different
activities like lectures, workshaops, educational trip, and different contests.

NCSIW 2618 will focus on fundamental concepts and breakthroughs in the field of BOTANY, the
study of plant life, its structure and functions, and its relationship with humans and the
environment. As an agricuitural country, it is about time that we let the youth appreciate and
learn more about this branch of science and hopefully inspire them to partake in its development.
Hence, we would like to seek your provision by helping us in disseminating this information
through advisories and endorsements to schools in your region. We have attached the
materials needed for your reference.

We are hoping for your positive response. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate
to contact us through the contact information included in this letter and look for Ms. Rosalinda
Aber (PSYSC Administrative Officer) or email us at 1ovoc o 220 1. Please allow us
to follow up on this matter.

Thank you very much and more power!

In the service of the Filipino Youth,

Lo% ANDRIAN ANINIPOT

Director
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LMANN CADALIN DR. MANOLO G. MENA

Prasident Chairperson
PSYSC National Executive Council 2017-2019 PSYSC Board of Trustees 2017-2019




